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CONSERVATION STAGE ADJUSTED
While the mountain communities struggled through this winter’s storms there is one 
positive result, replenishment of our water supplies. While Arrowbear Park County 
Water District is still committed to conserving our precious water resources and to that 
end the District has a Water Conservation Policy (which can be found at 
www.arrowbearwater.org) the Board is pleased to be able to move from Stage 2 

conservation measures to Stage 1 (more relaxed) measures. 
The District’s policy is in place to protect the health, safety, 
and welfare of the residents and customers of the District; 
assure the maximum beneficial use of the water supplies of the 
District; and ensure sufficient water supplies to meet the basic 
needs of human consumption, sanitation, and fire protection.  

Board Meeting Highlights 
Regular Board Meetings are the Third Thursday at 6:30 PM 

January – Field Operations Supervisor Weber reported on the maintenance and repairs in the District. Chief Lindley 
reported on the Fire Department calls for the month. General Manager Huff explained the need to revise the 
Employee Handbook to comply with new employment laws, reported on the completion of the absorption of CSA-
79 (Green Valley Lake sewer) by Running Springs Water District, the successful new hire of Logan Stinson, and 
RSWD requesting to stop water purchases for now. The Board elected Director Bonito as President and Director 
Bunyea as Vice President for 2023. The Board also appointed Caroline Rimmer as Secretary, approved the 
Resolution for Account Signers, discussed the frequency of Regular Board Meetings, had the first reading for the 
ordinance to adopt the 2022 California Fire Code, authorized Chief Lindley to apply for an AFG grant to replace 
Engine 271A, and adopted a resolution to acknowledge receipt of a report made by the Fire Chief of the Arrowbear 
Lake Fire Department regarding compliance with the annual inspection of certain occupancies pursuant to sections 
13146.2 and 13146.3 of the California Health and Safety Code. The Board also held the 
annual Arrowbear Park County Water District Financing Corporation meeting. 

February – Field Operations Supervisor Weber reported on the maintenance and repairs 
in the District and introduced the two new Utility Workers. Chief Lindley reported on the 
Fire Department calls for the month. General Manager Huff reported on the 
administrative projects and the FY 21-22 Audit progress. President Bonito made committee assignments for 2023. 
The Board also had the second reading for and then voted to adopt the ordinance adopting the 2022 California Fire 
Code, voted to accept the annual Sewer System Master Plan audit performed by GM Huff, voted to amend the 
Employee Handbook and related policies to comply with new employment laws, approved the District’s annual 
Investment Policy and LAIF Authorization Resolutions, discussed live streaming and remote participation for Board 
Meetings, and discussed the frequency of Regular Board Meetings with the consensus of the Board being to keep 
the current frequency, date, and time in place. 

March – The Regular Board Meeting for March was cancelled due to the snow accumulation amounts in the 
District. 

NOTE: THE MOST RECENT FULL MEETING AGENDAS, APPROVED MINUTES, AND INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO 
PARTICIPATE IN THE DISTRICT’S MEETINGS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE DISTRICT WEBSITE, ARROWBEARWATER.ORG 

Current Water 
Conservation: 

STAGE 1 
Water saving tips 
and hints can be 

found at 
saveourwater.com  

 

http://www.arrowbearwater.org/
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FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
The Arrowbear Lake Fire Department would like to 
thank the community for all the support they 
provided us with during the 2023 Winter Storm. 
Your firefighters worked tirelessly to respond to 
every call and request for service, responding to 
over 80 calls in the month of March. We are very 
proud to serve the community and be your 
community fire department. As we approach the 
summer months, we like to remind everyone to talk 
to their children about safety whether it's fire 
safety, bicycle safety, or water safety. Having these 
conversations will make a difference and 

potentially protect your child from harm. Please feel 
free to call us at (909) 867-3479 with any questions you 
may have. We look forward to seeing you soon at one of 
our many events. 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
On April 29th, 2023 the Arrowbear Lake Firefighters Association will host a Pancake Breakfast at the Hootman 
Center in Running Springs from 8:00 A.M. – 8:00 P.M. 
On July 1st, 2023, the Arrowbear Lake Firefighters Association will hold its annual picnic at Tucker Field. Please 
join us as we celebrate the community and allow us to serve you lunch from 11:00 A.M. – 2:00 P.M.  

Sincerely, 
Paul Lindley, Fire Chief        ARROWBEAR LAKE FIRE DEPARTMENT     909-867-3479 

LIKE ARROWBEAR LAKE FIREFIGHTERS ASSOCIATION ON FACEBOOK!  


